White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting


November 11, 2013

Supervisor Dorwin Marshall called the White Oak Township regular board meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. on Monday November 11, 2013.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Aaron Graf, Deputy Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Diane Graf, Trustee Todd Baker, Richard Morrison, Zoning Administrator Ken Chamberlain, Ton & Carol Brimhall, Jan Baker, Roger Cook and Tom Cochran. There were no adjustments to the agenda.  Trustee Graf lead us in the pledge of allegiance.  

A motion was made by Trustee Diane Graf, seconded by Treasurer Aaron Graf to accept the minutes of the October 14, 2013 Regular Township Board Meeting.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Treasurer Aaron Graf, seconded by Trustee Diane Graf to accept the minutes of the October 24, 2013 Special hearing.  Motion carried.

Treasurer Graf distributed the Treasurer’s report.  A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to roll over CD #109637879 at Flagstar Bank in the amount of $22,028.32 with a .5% interest.  Motion carried.  A motion was made by Trustee Diane Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried.   

Ken Chamberlain gave the zoning report.  He informed the board of his progress on the abandoned buildings in the township.  

There was some discussion regarding the proposed change to the zoning ordinance that refers to the section that states, “No structure shall be constructed within 75’ from a pipeline carrying high-pressure gas or other volatile materials.”  A motion was made by Supervisor Marshall, seconded by Trustee Baker to remove this section from the zoning ordinance.  Roll call vote as follows:  

Supervisor Dorwin Marshall -  Yes

Trustee Diane Graf -  Yes

Trustee Todd Baker – Yes

Clerk Leela Vernon – Yes

Treasurer Aaron Graf – Nay

Motion carried.  This section will be deleted from the zoning ordinance with the stipulation that a page will be inserted that shows the original ordinance and the change.  

The board considered a bid by Titan Trash for our trash pickup.  The bid was very similar to what we are currently paying Granger.  It was decided to stay with Granger.

We received a bid from Jeff Crandall for $750.00 to power wash, prep porch, ramp & railings, columns and posts.  Paint all and stain floor and ramp as needed.  A motion was made by Clerk Vernon, seconded by Trustee Graf to accept the bid.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Treasurer Graf, seconded by Clerk Vernon to approve the application for Pidd Investments for the Farmland and Open Space Preservations Act.  Motion carried.

Richard Morrison presented us with the minutes from the October 16, 2013 Park Meeting.  He ordered the large snowman decoration for the park.  The Park committee went over the list of repairs that were done to the park and were pleased with the progress.   

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to pay bills as presented.  Motion carried

Roger Cook took the floor and told us of a dust problem due to increased traffic on Kendrick Rd.  He would like to see the road black topped from Columbia less than 2/10th of a mile past his house.  Supervisor Marshall suggested we ask Jim Benjamin from the Road Commission to give us an estimate.  Mr. Cooks phone number is 714-642-1778.
Carol Brimhall had questions about the landscaping around the gazebo, available monies for emergency training from Enbridge, the compaction test on the township property, the timeline for the installation of the drain tile in the park and the environmental grant status, question about the attorney fees that were paid last month, and the status on the abandoned buildings.  

Tom Cochran took the floor to introduce himself and let us know some of the bills he is working on.        

Supervisor Marshall adjourned the meeting at 8:32 p.m.

Submitted by Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

